STAFF REPORT

DATE: October 3, 2018
RE: Change to Existing Approved Settlement Agreement-922 Catherine Street

On May 12, 2015, a Settlement Agreement was approved by the Tree Commission
with Robert Sunderman-South Wind Pools, regarding the unauthorized removal
of a coconut palm tree at 922 Catherine Street. The agreement required that Mr.
Sunderman pay a $500 fine to the City of Key West Tree Fund and purchase one
8ft tall Coconut Palm to be planted at 922 Catherine Street.

In March 2018, the Settlement Agreement was sent to the Code Enforcement
Special Magistrate for non-compliance. On August 20, 2018, Mr. Sunderman paid
the S500 fine (condition 2A of the agreement). To date, condition 2B has not
been complied with. The property owners at 922 Catherine Street, Doug and
Leslie Leohr, no longer want the coconut palm planted on their property due to
the length of time and they had gone ahead and planted their own palm.

The Special Magistrate has stated that if there is a desired change to the
Settlement Agreement, then the Tree Commission must make that decision. Mr.
Sunderman would like to donate one 8 ft tall tree to the City of Key West to be
planted at Bayview Park.

It is recommended that the Tree Commission accept a change to the Settlement
Agreement thereby requiring one 8ft tall coconut palm be donated to the City of
Key West within 30 days of this meeting. The tree will be planted at a location
determined by the City with a preference toward the Bayview Park area.
Coordination of the delivery and acceptance of the palm must be done through
the Urban Forester.





















